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Reference: Domestic disturbance near Crowley 

On January 18, 2025, at approximately 12:20 a.m., Tarrant County Sheriff’s Deputies 
responded to a possible domestic disturbance on Liberty Road near Crowley. Upon 
arrival, additional information indicated a child was still inside a residence with the 
suspect. The suspect's background included a history of violent criminal offenses. 

Deputies secured the area, established a perimeter, and attempted to make contact 
with the individual inside the residence. 

Search and arrest warrants were obtained, SWAT entered and cleared the residence; 
however, the suspect and child were not inside. Based on further observations, SWAT 
entered a neighboring property where the suspect and child were located. 

The suspect was taken into custody without further incident, and the child was safely 
recovered with no reported injuries. 

This remains an active and open investigation. 
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